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Mr. Scott Sheeley 
Regional Permit Administrator 
NYSDEC 
R8 - Avon - Regional HQ 
Avon, NY 14414 

 

        

 

Re: 
 

 

DEC 
Shelby Crushed Stone, 7-acre Mine Expansion 
Town of Shelby, Orleans County, NY 
13PR00334 

 

        

 

 
Thank you for requesting the comments of the Division for Historic Preservation of the Office of 
Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation (OPRHP).  We have reviewed the maps and 
additional information submitted materials in accordance with the New York State Historic 
Preservation Act of 1980 (section 14.09 of the New York Parks, Recreation and Historic 
Preservation Law).  These comments are those of the Division for Historic Preservation and 
relate only to Historic/Cultural resources.   
 
Based on this review, it is the opinion of the OPRHP that the Stipulation in the Letter of 
Resolution related to the long-term protection of the Shelby Fort Site has been satisfied with the 
transfer of the portion of the Shelby Fort earthwork plus a 30-foot buffer, owned by Shelby 
Crushed Stone, to the Archaeological Conservancy. 
 
If you have any questions, I can be reached at (518) 268-2179. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Nancy Herter 
Archaeology Unit Program Coordinator 

 
        

 


